
RSCC Faculty Senate Minutes
Friday, November 21, 2008, 2:00 pm

A-111, Oak Ridge Branch Campus

I. Attendance


President: Pat Wurth

Vice-President: Jean Trentham

Secretary: Laura Vaughn

Parliamentarian: Don Windham

TBR Sub council Representative: Bruce Fisher

Humanities: Ted Stryk, Jesse Williams, Gerald Poulin

Library: Rosemary Bird

Mathematics and Sciences: Jill Denton, George Meghabghab, Lauri Sammartano, 



Steve Ward, Saeed Rahmanian

Nursing: Beverly Rogers, Pat Jenkins

Social Sciences, Business, and Education: John Thomas, Casey Cobb, Dave Rath, Andy 


Anderson, Bill Schramm
II. Approval of October meeting minutes


Minutes were approved as read.

III. Approval of November 14th meeting minutes


Minutes are not available yet.

IV. Report on meeting with Dr. Goff regarding senate questions from October meeting

Pat Wurth took the questions she had received from faculty to her meeting with Dr. Goff.  


· There was a concern about classes not having a classroom.  Dr. Goff said every class has a room assigned.

· Cost savings in changing post retirement?  Dr. Goff said they could find no cost savings by changing post retirement.

· Post tenure review system?  Dr. Goff said there is a policy in TBR about this, but there are no plans to do that at Roane State.

· Technology in the classrooms?  TAF has $1.1 million; $500,000 was returned from Banner allocation.  That $500,000 is still available.  Bruce Fisher added that at the last TBR Sub council meeting, it was recommended that faculty Sub council members should think about getting on the Information Technology Sub council so there is faculty input into how the Information Technology money is distributed.  
V.  Report on budget concerns from November 14th meeting
· Pat sent Dr. Goff an email with all of the faculty’s questions.  Dr. Goff has not responded yet, but he has been out-of-town on college business.  Danny Gibbs offered to come to the Faculty Senate meeting today, in his place.  Dr. King told Pat that Dr. Goff wanted Dr. King and Danny to review the questions with him before he sent a response.  Right now, the only thing that has been decided is the closing of several campuses on Fridays and closing the Oak Ridge campus on Sundays.  Pat then answered the following questions from senators:

· Did Pat think the president would be willing to hold a session for the general faculty?  Pat said Dr. Goff was open to this.

· Did Pat know anything about each campus being allowed to develop its own plan for dealing with the budget?  Pat did not.  She also noted that Loudon might not be able to close on Saturdays because it shares the building with non-RSCC offices.

· Will overload teaching start in the spring?  Pat said yes.  

· There was a concern about student overload in labs.  Faculty were told the labs would not have an overload of students.  

· Would there be a general faculty meeting before Christmas?  Pat said there would probably be one the week after Thanksgiving.

· A senator noted that the University of Tennessee was charging students for credit hours over twelve.  There was a concern by another senator that if RSCC did that and Pellissippi did not, we would lose business to Pellissippi.

· Do faculty on post-retirement have to teach overload?  Pat will ask.


A resolution entitled “Process Requirements for Proposals to Address the RSCC
Financial Shortfall” was passed out to the Senate.   A senator asked what the 
intent was.  Bill Schramm, the author, explained that the intent was to formalize 
the process so that everyone had all the information they needed to make
informed decisions and had the opportunity to discuss ideas and proposals.  


Two changes were made to the draft resolution.  The sentence “The 
administration needs to define, in writing, a process for considering proposals to 
address the current financial shortfall” was changed to “The administration should 
define, in writing, a process for considering 
proposals to address the current 
financial shortfall.”  The word “need” was also changed to “should” in the 
sentence: “actions proposed by the administration to faculty and staff should be 
as detailed as possible and should be made in writing.”

Lauri Sammartano asked the Senate to consider it with the following motion: “I 
move that the Faculty Senate approve of a resolution to define the process 
requirements for the administration to communicate the financial shortfall and 
subsequent decisions to the RSCC community as outlined in the document  
‘Process Requirements for Proposals to Address the RSCC Financial Shortfall.’”  
The Senate passed the motion unanimously.
VII. TBR Sub council report


Bruce Fisher reported on the latest Sub council meeting.  
· Local schools are being asked to develop their own international education policies within TBR’s general guidelines.  
· All students with plans to go into teaching will have to have a background check and pay for it themselves.  Currently community college students are exempt, but they will have to do it before they finish their four-year education degrees.  
· A sub-committee has been appointed to look into the need for longer bereavement leave for some faculty.  (For example, if the spouse of an instructor died and the instructor needs more than the days currently allowed.)  The sub-committee will also study whether the additional leave should be paid or unpaid.  
· The council rejected a suggestion for a maximum pay for adjuncts.  
· The common calendar has been set through 2015.   
· There is a discussion about allowing staff to telecommute.  
· The new changes in 403b include limiting the number of providers to three and making the employer liable for enforcing the plan.  
· Most of the General Education Assessments have been submitted, approved, and should be going back to the schools soon.  
· Forty-two academic audits are being done this year with thirty-five for performance funding.  
· There is a team studying faculty workload.  
· Nursing and Police Science are two new programs in RODP.  
· There should be reports this year on how well the six Development Studies pilots are doing.  
· At the next Sub council meeting, they will be discussing the protection of the personally identifiable information of faculty and staff.
VIII. Additional budget items


Don reported that the staff and faculty at RSCC are still better informed than anyone at 
other local colleges.  Don joined AAUP, so faculty can now have legal representation and 
legal counsel.  He also said that pay cuts and the removal of the tuition cap were coming.  
A senator asked how RSCC is doing compared to other colleges.  Don said we were 
ranked 5th or 6th.  Pat has a website with that information.  Don noted that other states 
were planning tuition hikes.  
IX. New Business


Dave Rath reported on his research into the credit/no credit grading option.  Dave did 
research to see if anyone else uses this system.  University of Tennessee has been for 
several years.  Pellissippi does not use this system; instead, they do not give minuses.  
When asked, Dr. King told Dave that he was not aware of any other TBR school using 
this system, but he would look into it. 


A senator asked what started the interest in this system.  Dave said UT does it to keep 
students’ GPAs strong, and consequently have fewer students losing their Hope 
scholarships.  Dave sees it as a win, win solution: students stay in school, keep their 
scholarships and schools don’t lose the tuition money.


To answer a senator’s question from the last senate meeting, yes, faculty can see how 
many times a student received “no credit” for a specific course.  

A senator asked if there was a limit to how many “no credit” courses a student could 
have.  Another senator asked if “no credit” results counted toward the total number of 
hours, a student is allowed to take with their scholarship.  Dave will look into this.

A senator asked about inter-campus travel reimbursement.  Pat said there was no 
discussion yet about cutting it, but mileage might go down to 42 cents.

Pat says she will forward Dr. Goff’s answers to faculty questions when she gets them.  
She will also present the process requirements resolution to him.
Meeting adjourned 3:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted: December 5, 2008

Laura Vaughn

Faculty Senate Secretary 2008-2009
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